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THE                                     February  20 21           

                              Of Tsawwassen United Church                                                              

              
From the Ministers Desk 

We recently came across this Prayer over the last week where Tiana was talking about her 

love of writing. It was an eight year old Tiana who wrote this simple prayer. 

I seems like a perfect piece for us to see, be reminded of and contemplate this Valentines 

day, when  

Think of loved ones that we can’t be physically close to, but as with Jesus, he is always with us. 

 

So whether it is Chinese New Year, Valentines day or Family Day Provincial Regional Holiday, a Birthday, 

an Anniversary or just a day to remember our loved ones in family, church family or dear friends 

 

Blessings to you all, 

Rev. Daniel Kirkegaard 
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COVID -19 PANDEMIC CREATIVITY  
 

We have noticed on local television newscasts that people have come up with some great activities 

they have implemented or invented.  For instance, in various parts of Canada, kids have newly 

constructed skating rinks instead of a back yard full of snow drifts.  There is one family in Ontario 

with a luge-like ice slide around the perimeter of their home. What fun they were having sliding down 

that alley made of snow on their toboggan!   

 

Families have made snow people ‘replicas’ of their own families, dressing them up stylishly and, 

seemingly, sparing no expense.  This is all entertaining and a terrific break from the dark, heavy news 

stories we usually are subjected to.  In snow country in one province, a woman in a neighbourhood 

with young families began sculpting images of dragons and other creatures of fantasy.  The sculptress 

built her whimsical characters not only on her own property but those of the children.  Of course, that 

made it all the more fun for the kids.   

 

My hope is that people will continue with their family activities whether it be cross-country skiing, 

imaginative sculpting or sliding down an Olympic-like luge run.  Winter, where there is snow, brings 

endless possibilities.   So, get out there and enjoy it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Road Sign with our website 

invitation! 

 Thank you, Armitage family.  
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Groundhog Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This card, given to 

the church office, 

was designed by 

Joanie Sherritt. 

Thank you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the 2nd of the month, we received conflicting 

reports about the weather.  Canada’s best-known 

weather-predicting groundhogs called for an early 

spring as they delivered their annual forecasts over 

video due to the COVID-19 pandemic, though one was 

missing in action. 

Shubenacadie Sam from Nova Scotia; failed to see his 

shadow.  Meanwhile, in Val d’Espoir on Quebec’s 

Gaspé peninsula, Fred La Marmotte was a bit shy to 

show his face but his handler held him to his ear and 

said Fred had predicted an early spring.  We were also 

advised that Wiarton Willie from Ontario, predicted 

six more weeks of winter.   

So, conflicting reports  but really,  

here on the Lower Mainland of British Columbia,  

does it really matter? 

 

 

 

 

FEAR 
by Khalil Gibran 

 
It is said that before entering the sea 

a river trembles with fear. 
 

She looks back at the path she has 
traveled, 

from the peaks of the mountains, 
the long winding road crossing 

forests and villages. 
 

And in front of her, 
she sees an ocean so vast, 

that to enter 
there seems nothing more than to 

disappear forever. 
 

But there is no other way. 
The river can not go back. 

 
Nobody can go back. 

To go back is impossible in 
existence. 

 
The river needs to take the risk 

of entering the ocean 
because only then will fear 

disappear, 
because thatôs where the river will 

know 
itôs not about disappearing into the 

ocean, 
but of becoming the ocean. 

 
Poem was shared by Rev Lydia Runzel,  

Ladner United Church  

https://www.huffingtonpost.ca/news/coronavirus/
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The “Prak Pacer” team  
has been walking in the Coldest Night fundraiser for First United Mission a few times over the past 7 

years.  We began with serving Pancakes for Shrove Tuesday. Ladner church pancakes were served for dinner 

on Tuesday, and Tsawwassen was served pancakes for breakfast before worship on a Sunday morning.  

Our team grew each year with “friends of family” members joining in the fudraiser.  

The walk on the Saturday night was held in Vancouver, beginning at First United then walking along the sea 

wall with the route.  

This year, with Covid restrictions on social events, the walk will be done only in our small family home 

groups, in our communities ( Aldergrove; Lake Cowichan; Ladner) on February 20th.   

Thank you for your support and we look forward to serving you pancakes again, when it is safe to do so.          

 Laurie Prak, Team Captain of “Prak Pacers and Friends”  
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Generosity brings joy! 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǾŜǊȅ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ CƛǊǎǘ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƴ 
overwhelming task on the downtown Eastside to keep people warm, 
clean and fed. Warm winter wear, toiletries and the generous cheques 
will go to good use!  
    TUC Outreach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JACKIE STERLING’s cell phone number is 604 644 3650 
“Please put my cell phone number into the next newsletter so everyone will be able to stay in 

contact with me. I will miss everybody; each and every member of Tsawwassen United Church.”   
 

 

 

 

Yuck Yuck Humor  ï Bulletin word mistakes!  
 

 

Do not let worry kill you off - let the Church help.      

------------------------- 

For those of you who have children and don't know it, we have a nursery downstairs     .      

--------------------------      

Next Thursday there will be tryouts for the choir. They need all the help they can get.   

--------------------------    

Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's a chance to get rid of those things not worth keeping around the 

house. Bring your husbands! 

------------------------- 

Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of several new members and to the 

deterioration of some older ones.      

------------------ 
A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in the church hall. Music will follow.      
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Recently I overheard a father and daughter in their last moments together at the 

airport. They had announced the departure. 

  

Standing near the security gate, they hugged and the father said, 'I love you, and I 

wish you enough.' 

  

The daughter replied, 'Dad, our life together has been more than enough.  Your love 

is all I ever needed.  I wish you enough, too, Dad.' 

  

They kissed and the daughter left.  The Father walked over to the window where I 

was seated.  Standing there I could see he wanted and needed to cry.  I tried not to 

intrude on his privacy, but he welcomed me in by asking, 'Did you ever say good-bye to someone knowing it 

would be forever?' 

  

'Yes, I have,' I replied.  'Forgive me for asking, but why is this a forever good-bye?'.. 

  

'I am old, and she lives so far away.  I have challenges ahead and the reality is - the next trip back will be for 

my funeral,' he said. 

  

'When you were saying good-bye, I heard you say, 'I wish you enough..'  May I ask what that means?' 

  

He began to smile.  'That's a wish that has been handed down from other generations.  My parents used to say 

it to everyone...'  He paused a moment and looked up as if trying to remember it in detail, and he smiled even 

more. 'When we said, 'I wish you enough,' we were wanting the other person to have a life filled with just 

enough good things to sustain them.'  Then turning toward me, he shared the following as if he were reciting it 

from memory. 

  

I wish you enough sun to keep your attitude bright no matter how gray the day may appear. 

I wish you enough rain to appreciate the sun even more. 

 

I wish you enough happiness to keep your spirit alive and everlasting. 
 

I wish you enough pain so that even the smallest of joys in life may appear bigger. 

 

I wish you enough gain to satisfy your wanting. 

I wish you enough loss to appreciate all that you possess. 

I wish you enough hellos to get you through the final good-bye. 

  
 

He then began to cry and walked away. 

  

They say it takes a minute to find a special person, an hour to appreciate them, a day to love them; but then an 

entire life to forget them. 

 
 

TAKE TIME TO LIVE....To all my friends and loved ones: I WISH YOU ENOUGH. 

 
submitted by Mary Jackson  
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EATING IN THE FIFTIES  

Pasta had not been invented. It was macaroni or 

spaghetti. 

Curry was a surname. 

Taco? Never saw one till I was 15. 

All chips were plain. 

Oil was for lubricating; fat was for cooking. 

Tea was made in a teapot using tea leaves and never green. 

Cubed sugar was regarded as posh. 

Chickens didn't have fingers in those days. 

None of us had ever heard of yogurt. 

Healthy food consisted of anything edible! 

Cooking outside was called camping. 

Seaweed was not a recognised food. 

'Kebab' was not even a word... never mind a food. 

Sugar enjoyed a good press in those days and was regarded as being white gold. 

Prunes were medicinal and stewed. (And for sailors in the RCN on draft until the sixties and travelling by 

rail, they were served up by the railways and known as ñCPR/CN strawberriesò.) 

Surprisingly Muesli was readily available. It was called cattle feed. 

Pineapples came in chunks or were round with a hole in the middle, in a tin; we had 

only ever seen a picture of a real one. 

Water came out of the tap. If someone had suggested bottling it and charging more 

than gasoline for it, they would have become a laughingstock. 

There were three things that we never ever had on/at our table in the fifties . . 

. elbows, hats and cell phones! 

 

......and there were always two choices for each meal..."Take it" or "Leave it"  
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FEBRUARY IS BLACK HISTORY MONTH  

 

 

During the month of February, we observe Black History 

Month in Canada and this year Canada Post has issued 

two new stamps commemorating our Black Pioneers. 

Amber Valley, in Alberta and Willow Grove, located 

near Saint John, New Brunswick, are depicted on the 

stamps.   

 

 

 

Quote from Canada Post: “Many Black Americans immigrated to Canada during the 19th and early 

20th centuries to escape racism and build a better life, only to face a harsh landscape, poverty and 

further discrimination.  In 1817, Black refugees from the War of 1812 founded what became Willow 

Grove.  Almost a century later, Black Settlers established Amber Valley, north of Edmonton.  

Although Willow Grove and Amber Valley no longer exist as all-Black communities – as residents 

left for better economic opportunities – the influence of their descendants lives on.” 

 

 

 

 

 

On January 31st, Reverend Dan and Mr. Tom Pickett sat for a conversation about being Black.  Parts 

of the interview brought tears to my eyes as we heard, first-hand from Tom, about racist remarks and 

discrimination to which he was subjected.  

 

If you missed these worship service, there is an opportunity to view it on You Tube. 
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Editorôs Note:  A very close friend of mine who flies a helicopter is currently working on assignment for the 

International Civil Aviation Authority (ICAO) in Nimibia.   She has been there since last November and posts 

very interesting pictures.  Here are some highlights.  The 

explanations are hers. 

 

 

 

 

Lilies are very special here. It has to rain a lot for them to 

appear. There are a few spots where there are whole fields of 

them. People drive for over three hours to go see them. 

 

 

 

 

 

One weekend I volunteered at a mobile community veterinary clinic. Over 160 dogs, cats and horses were 

vaccinated, given injections for parasites and vitamin shots. Sterilizations were also performed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

I would like to draw this conversation to a close with a small portion of the Inauguration Poem by 

Amada Gorman, the first ever U.S. Youth Poet Laureate. A young black woman with amazing 

poise. 

She wrote: 

“We will not be turned around or interrupted by intimidation, Because we know our inaction 

and inertia will be the inheritance of the next generation. 

Our blunders become their burdens but one thing is certain: 

If we merge mercy with might, and might with right, then love becomes our legacy and 

change our children’s birthright.” 

 

May it be so.  
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TEN WAYS TO THANK GOD ON EARTH DAY  
 

 

 

Every year on April 22nd, millions of people worldwide will gather on local 

beaches, streets, and parks to collect trash, plant trees, and honour and 

celebrate our Earth.  In recent years, Earth Day has become almost as 

popular as Halloween and Christmas, observed by people from diverse 

religious beliefs and backgrounds.  Rather than dismissing the day as just 

another day, Earth Day can remind us of the carefully crafted and fine-tuned 

home God has made for us. 

 

We have many reasons to thank God, so take some time, this year, on Earth 

Day, to thank God for creation—in particular, things like ice, flowers, leaves 

and sand.  You may not realise just how necessary these are for our ability to 

live and breathe on this planet. 

 

There are 10 points for us to act upon and each month, February, March, and April, we will bring you three 

(April will have four). 

 

 

1. Thank God for flowers 

Flowers contribute so much more than romance and beauty to humanity’s well-being.  A world without plants 

would not only be drab and uninspiring, it would also be much drier, hotter, and lacking species diversity.  

Flowers help us recognise how carefully and generously God designed Earth and all its life for the specific 

benefit of human beings. 

 

 

2. Thank God for falling leaves. 

Plots with the greatest quantity of leaf litter receive the greatest enrichment if inorganic nitrogen and nitrates – 

the keys to forest growth and health.  The fine-tuned abundance of leaf litter in Earth’s forests speaks of 

thoughtful, intentional design.  It also adds one more piece of evidence for the anthropic principle, the 

observation that the universe and Earth were designed for human life.  Next time you rake the yard, be sure to 

offer up thanks for the Creator’s loving design of trees and falling leaves for our benefit and pleasure. 

 

 

3.  Thank God for Beaver Dams 

Beavers are one of the most important producers of valley sedimentation, wetlands, and wet meadows.  They 

help purify our lakes, rivers, and waterways.   Busy beavers also famously set us an example of outstanding 

work ethic.  As the Book of Job explains, God designed the mammals and birds to teach us  

important lessons about ourselves, about God and about the need for a Saviour. 
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Lunar New Year 2021 is on February 12, and it's the Year of the Ox. It's called the 

Lunar New Year because it marks the first new moon of the lunisolar calendars 

traditional to many east Asian countries including China and Vietnam, which are 

regulated by the cycles of the moon and sun. 

 

 

Valentine’s Day, February 14th, don’t forget to get your sweetie or yourself a treat of 

some kind.  Love is in the air. 

 

 

Ash Wednesday February 17, on the Christian calendar, this marks the beginning of Lenten season. 

 

 

Book Study during Lent - This study will run from the week of February 22nd through the week of March 8th, 

for 1.5 hours each week. 

 

 

Coldest Night - The Coldest Night of the Year is a COVID-19 safe, family-friendly walk held on February 

20, 2021 to raise money for charities serving people experiencing homelessness, hurt, and hunger. Since 2011, 

the Coldest Night of the Year has raised over $33,500,000 in 149 communities across Canada.  Let’s support 

the Prak Family & Friends. 

 

 

In the pictorial, Life in Nimibia, the photographs and commentary are by Shona Hirota. 

 

 

 

Coming up in March: 

March 5, World Day of Prayer 

March 8, International Women’s Day 

March 20, Spring Equinox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This Voice Newsletter was produced by Lynne Meinert and the layout by Laurie Prak. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed articles and pictures for this Edition.  

 

 


